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As of September 30, 1996, a total
of 566,002 AIDS cases among chil-
dren were reported in the United
States, including 7,472 cases among
children aged <13 years. The majority
of these cases acquired their HIV
infection perinatally from their moth-
ers. From 1992 to 1995, the estimated
annual number of perinatally acquired
AIDS cases declined 27% from 905 to
663. The CDC has commented that
this decline in perinatal transmission
probably reflects the effect of perinatal
zidovudine therapy and that increas-
ing proportions of women may be

accepting voluntary prenatal HIV
testing and using zidovudine (ZDV)
to prevent perinatal transmission. In
1994, results of clinical trials demon-
strating effective therapy for reduc-
ing perinatal HIV transmission indi-
cated a two-thirds decrease in such
transmission associated with ZDV for
HIV-infected pregnant women and
their newborns. The Public Health
Service issued recommendations in
1994 for ZDV treatment to reduce
perinatal HIV transmission, and in
1985 for routine HIV counseling and
testing for all pregnant women in the
United States. Unfortunately, the
ZDV regimen is not an affordable
prevention strategy in many coun-

tries where HIV prevalence rates are
highest. Worldwide, an estimated 8.8
million women and 800,000 children
have HIV infection; most of these per-
sons reside in sub-Sahara Africa
where resources are limited. Because
ZDV treatment is not universally
effective in preventing transmission
nor is it always available, primary
prevention of HIV infection among
children will continue to require pre-
venting new HIV infection among
women in all countries.
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